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WWW.STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

 IN THE SPIRIT 
 

@St. John Neumann Parish 

 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

 

November 11, 2012 
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Faith UNwrapped for all Parishioners -This Week! 
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Liturgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      
Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neualt. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday—Friday 9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30 & 5:30pm 
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

 EUCHARISTIC  ADORATION 

 Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website for                           

more information 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of November 3 & 4, 2012 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  20,329.51 
Loose Offerings           $    3039.50 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $  11,212.50 
Facility Maintenance           $       265.00 
Debt Reduction            $       150.00    
Misc Income                    $     3,947.78 
Christmas            $       105.00 
Total Income            $  39,049.29 
Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 11/4/12)              $  486,473.11 

YTD Budgeted Expenses (7/1/12-11/4//12)      $  514,513.35 

  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits            152 
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HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE IN NEED OF VOLUNTEERS.  
Help with social events, hospitality weekends, etc. 

needed. 

Contact Jan Jacobs at 455-5910                    
for more information. 

 

IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

THANKSGIVING IS JUST AROUND 
THE CORNER AND THAT MEANS IT 
IS TIME FOR THE ANNUAL     
THANKSGIVING PIE DONATIONS TO 
TOP OFF THE TURKEY DINNER AT       
ST. PAT’S!  THEY REALLY LOOK 
FORWARD TO THE  GENEROSITY 
OF  OUR ST. JOHN         NEUMANN  

PARISHIONERS TO HELP WITH THE MEAL.  SIGN-UP SHEETS 
WILL BE IN THE GATHERING AREA BEGINNING THIS 
WEEKEND AND PIES  NEED TO BE RETURNED BY                            
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20th!! 

Hello everyone! 

 

Through the course of a few weekends I have asked people to look to different ministries that they possibly felt called to, in 
particular I brought up hospitality.  Today I would like to look at the choir and the beauty of that ministry. 

 

The main function of the choir is to lead and help the assembly sing.  The choir animates and encourages the praise of God and 
assists the faithful to pray with joy, harmony, and beauty.  The choir makes it possible for the entire assembly to sing praise to 
God. 

 

Being a choir member is a call, a vocation that one has to discover, to nourish by purifying his intention to be a choir member.  
In the words of Vatican Council II, the primary ministry of the choir, and those who play various instruments, is to support and 
enhance the singing of all the faithful called to lift their voices in praise. 

 

Knowing this, the more members we have in the choir the better our prayer in music will be.  I know Rick is ALWAYS looking to 
get more people involved in the choir and have the chairs in the choir area full!  Please call and talk to Rick about joining, even 
if you think you cannot sing good enough, that is just not true— you can!!!! 

 

Also, I know there will be the children’s choir starting up soon. We want to have a regular children’s choir here at St. John      
Neumann, not just a Christmas thing!  So we need to get your children involved. Please do not worry too much about age, call 
Rick and talk to him about that, he will let you know.  The more our parish sees children involved with liturgy, the more that 
LIFE is brought to the parish, so please get your children involved in the children’s choir!!!! 

 

Lastly, today I want to let you all know what is going on with the 5:30 mass.  As you know, a couple weeks ago I put forth a 
plea for help in ministries for this liturgy.  The number I asked for, 36, was the bare minimum that we could work with for this 
mass to continue in the future.  Well, after giving more than a week for people to step forward for the various ministries, we 
are still shy of what is necessary for the ministries to be covered in total.  As a result, as I said to you at the end of mass, we 
will have to discontinue this mass beginning the first Sunday of Advent.  So November 25th will be the last time we have a 5:30 
liturgy. 

 

To those of you who have been committed to helping out at this liturgy, I am sorry to do this, but I really do not see any other 
option.  I do hope that you will continue to serve at the other liturgies we offer; your gifts of service are always needed and 
appreciated. 

 

Peace, 

 

Fr Ron Richards 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

 
Catholic Central High School  
248-596-3810    
www.catholiccentral.net 

OPEN HOUSE                                                    
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11                              

12:00-4:00pm  

All 6th,7th, and 8th grade boys and their 
families are cordially invited to attend the 
annual CC Open House.  This special day     

allows you to tour the school, see exhibits, 
meet the students and faculty, and much 

more.  Come experience the Spirit, tradition, 
and difference Catholic  Central High School 

offers. 

EVENING BOOK CLUB 

Our next meeting is on                                        
Wednesday, November 14th                 

at 7:30pm 

We will be discussing                          
“The Art of Hearing Heartbeats”       

by Jan-Phillip Sendker 

KIDS OF THE KINGDOM & PARENTS, 

WELCOME TO A WONDERFUL 

YEAR OF SINGING! WE WILL BE 

SINGING MANY GREAT SONGS! 

OUR REHEARSALS WILL BE ON 

THURSDAYS FROM 6:00-

7:00PM. OUR FIRST REHEARSAL 

WILL BE ON DECEMBER 6th IN 

THE CHOIR ROOM. THIS YEAR 
WE ARE ALSO LOOKING FOR 

AN ADULT WHO CAN HELP US 

KEEP TRACK OF THE NAMES 

AND EMAILS FOR ALL THE 

KIDS. IF YOU HAVE ANY QUES-

TIONS PLEASE CALL RICK CUCCHI AT THE CHURCH OFFICE OR 

EMAIL:  rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

WE ARE VERY EXCITED TO HAVE YOU SING WITH US THIS 

YEAR! 

SINCERELY IN CHRIST, 

RICK CUCCHI & CHERYL BOLIARD 

 

 

2012 SCHEDULE 

12/6 6-7PM REHEARSAL 

12/13 6-7PM REHEARSAL 

12/20 6-7PM REHEARSAL 

 

                   12/24      CHRISTMAS EVE 

 4:00PM MASS (REPORT 3:15PM) 

ST DAMIAN               
CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

LADIES NIGHT OUT/
VENDOR SHOW 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 2012 

6PM-10PM 

29861 JOY RD. WESTLAND 

734-427-1680 

$5.00 ADMISSION INCLUDES: 

FINGER FOOD /                  
DESSERT BUFFET 

1 RAFFLE BASKET TICKET 

FUN SHOPPING WITH     
FAMILY & FRIENDS 

CAPUCHIN MINI-RETREAT 

If you are not able to make a full weekend 
retreat , we have another option for you.  
On Saturday, November 17 from 9 :00a.m. 
through 5:00p.m.  Dinner we are giving a 
shorten version of our Weekend theme on 
the “Treasures of the Church.”                      
All are  welcome.   

TO REGISTER: 

1.Call Rose Ann Miller   248-651-4826 

2.Email:  info@capretreat.org 

3.Online: Capuchin Website: Register 
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FAITH WORKS         

6. The sixth aspect of spirituality is NETWORKING, or 

forming associations in order to meet human needs. Net-

working counteracts the tendency to narcissism so preva-

lent in our society, by focusing attention away from self 

to the urgent needs of others.  

 

7. The seventh and last aspect of spirituality is PLAY. 
Play is the imaginative construction of one segment of 

reality. Play is much more than diversion or exercise. It is 

creativity in preliminary form, the fore-runner of authen-

tic change. 

 Play is creative time-wasting. It relativizes the tyranny 

of time and the dictatorship of duty. It introduces joy into 
the seriousness of reality. Play is important for the Chris-

tian because it requires a certain distancing from all that is 

usually considered important. 

 CONTACT GENE    gkijek@stjohnneumann.us HOW DID YOU SHARE YOUR FAITH THIS WEEK? 

http://www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton 

 

 

THE STAFF FROM CATHOLIC BOOK 

STORE 

WILL BE IN THE GATHERING SPACE 

THE WEEKEND OF NOV. 17/18 

WITH A DISPLAY OF BOOKS, BIBLES,  

RELIGIOUS ARTICLES, AND MUSIC. 

God wants your friendship. And once you 

enter into friendship with God, everything 

in your life begins to change. As you come 

to know him better, you find you want to 

reflect something of his infinite goodness in your own 

life. You are attracted to the practice of virtue. You 

begin to see greed and selfishness and all the other 

sins for what they really are, destructive and danger-

ous tendencies that cause deep suffering and do great 

damage, and you want to avoid falling into that trap 

yourselves. You begin to feel compassion for people 

in difficulties and you are eager to do something to 

help them. You want to come to the aid of the poor 

and the hungry, you want to comfort the sorrowful, 

you want to be kind and generous. And once these 

things begin to matter to you, you are well on the 

way to becoming saints.” 

--Pope Benedict XVI 

Greeting to Catholic Students of the United Kingdom 

St Mary's College, Twickenham 

17 September 2010 

 

SEVEN KEY ELEMENTS OF LAY SPIRITUALITY 
1.First and most important is PRAYER.   Prayer is talk-

ing over my life with God. The goal of all true prayer is 
to look at life with the eyes of God. Prayer attempts to 

make me patient with myself, compassionate toward 

others and peaceful most of all.  

 

2. The second important aspect is INTIMACY. Intimacy 

means more than proximity; it means sharing the depths 
of self with another. To be intimate is to be completely 

honest about myself. 

 

3. A third characteristic of Christian spirituality is 
FORGIVENESS. Forgiveness is not exclusively other-
centered. Very often the hardest person to forgive is my-
self. There are only two practical methods for getting 

over my own blunders: forgetting and forgiving.  

 

4. The fourth aspect of spirituality is WORK. For 

work to be truly Christian, the worker must be creative. 
One must try to bring order out of chaos. The creative 

worker is goal-oriented; not haphazard, sets aside time 

to think about the implications of one’s work. 

 

5. A fifth aspect of spirituality is HOSPITALITY. Hospi-

tality is an attitude of attentiveness that makes the one 
encountered feel valued. By spending time with some-

one, listening to that person, I affirm that s/he is more 
than an object, rather a cherished member of the human 

community, instead of an intruder. 
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In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

November Faith UNwrapped 

Holy, Holy….Holy Me? 

Sunday, Nov.  11: - 2:05—3:45 p.m.                      

Monday, Nov. 12: - 6:05—7:45 p.m.                                   

Tuesday, Oct. 13:- 6:05—7:45 p.m.                  

Wednesday, Nov. 14: 6:05—7:45 p.m.   

Menu: Pizza & Salad 

Participants are asked to bring                           
a Dessert to share. 

Please do not bring items with nuts in considera-
tion of those with severe allergies  

Religious Formation  

THIS WEEK 

Faith UNwrapped 

Holy, Holy...Holy Me? 

 

 

NEXT WEEK 

Seventh Week of Class 

CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

FUN sessions are happening this week!  

 All parishioners are invited to our November Faith Unwrapped which starts  today, 
Sunday, November 11th.  This year our Faith Unwrapped theme is the vision, the message,    
of Vatican II, which opened 50 years ago this Fall.  Still today we are affected by this       
marvelous gathering of all the bishops of the world.  We are encouraged to take the      
messages of Vatican 2 to heart. 

 At our October session we were reminded that Blessed Pope John XXIII called this 
council inviting all the Bishops of the world to attend.  In referring to the purpose of the 
council Pope John used the Italian word, “aggiornamento,” which means  bring the Church 
up-to-date where needed in order to reach out to today’s needs , today’s times, today’s 
people. To prepare for the council Pope John XXIII asked all the bishop to express what 
they saw as the most pressing issues for the Council to discuss to reach out to today’s 
world.  Over 2000 of the 2500+ bishops of the world responded to this request.  At the   
October Faith UNwrapped we imagined what it would be like to be the bishops of the 
world suggesting ideas and concerns that the Church could work on to reach out to today’s 
world.  Some suggestions were: 

Through charity work show the kindness of our Church; cooperate with people of different 
religions; consider using contemporary, upbeat music to encourage singing with one’s 
whole heart; show empathy and live with gratitude for life’s blessing; have a sitcom that 
shows Catholic values; make a Facebook page; bring the Gospel to familiar places;           
emphasize common belief and practices with other faiths; read and learn about the bible, 
reach out to the poor no matter what their faith, focus on younger generations (children & 
young adults); focus on family; spread the Word through actions; dialogue; nourish one 
another.  Many more suggestions were made. 

 Our November FUN (Faith Unwrapped) will be 
called: Holy, Holy...Holy Me?  The topic is the Universal   
Call to Holiness.. This is one important point that was            
emphasized through the Vatican 2 document on the 
Church.  
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MIDDLESCHOOL NEWS 

   

THE SALVATION ARMY 

Your local Salvation Army 
has been serving more peo-
ple within the community.  

Due to that, there is a need 
for more dry and canned 

goods for the families. 

As of October 1st the bag amount has 
changed from 3 to 2 bags per family. 

The bins for food donations along with a     
current wish list are located near the kitchen. 

High Priority items include: 

Macaroni & Cheese 
Pasta (Canned ravioli, spaghetti-O’s, etc) 

Bisquick/Pancake Mix 
Canned Fruit (all varieties) 

Cereal 
Peanut Butter/Jelly or Jam 

Tuna fish & other canned meats 
Juice (cans or boxes) 

Baby Wipes 
Toilet Paper 

Bathing Soap 
Dishwashing Soap 

Deodorant (Men and Women) 
Detergent & Fabric Softener 

Shampoo & Conditioner 
Toothpaste 

Shaving Supplies (Men & Women) 

  

Thank you for your generosity!  

NEUMANN’S NEEDLERS 

Last month we celebrated our 5 year      
anniversary!  Since we started, we 
have donated countless baby blan-

kets, lap blankets, shawls, afghans, mittens, hats, and 
scarves to     Angela Hospice, First Step, St. Joe’s Chemo-
therapy            Treatment Center, Hope International, and 
the SJN Right      to Life Baby Shower.  We continue to 
work on lap blankets/shawls for older adults, baby hats 
and blankets, hats and scarves, and chemo caps.  All are 
welcome.  We will gather on November 13 and 27th from 
7:30-9:00pm; we do not meet in December. 

Questions?  Contact Bev Polcyn at                                
bevpolcyn@hotmail.com or at 734-740-3701. 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Gospel Reflection…Think about the kind of reaction that 
the widow in today’s Gospel might get from the average 
person today.  Possibly she might be criticized for 
“throwing away” her money when she could have used it 
to provide for her future, rather than rely on the charity 
of others.  People might say, “It’s silly to waste your 
money like that, and so little money won’t make a          
difference to the church, anyway.” Jesus celebrates this 
woman’s small contribution.  From the story, we see that 
what matters in God’s sight is not what a person has, but 
the devotion that causes him or her to give even at great 
personal cost.  The poorest of the poor can be “rich” in 
faith.  Reflect on this passage each time you make       
decisions about money this week.  How does this        
passage challenge you?  How does it challenge the      
values of our modern society?  

Updates = Check out our Confirmation Fall Fiesta         
pictures on our Face book page. Our November FAITH 
UNWRAPPED IS UPON US.  No regular class sessions 
this week.  We look forward to seeing you at Faith       
Unwrapped!   

Our Middle School Youth Group will meet this Thursday 
at 6:30p.m. We will be making snowman ornaments for a 
local nursing home.  November 29th will be our Charlie 
Brown Thanksgiving.  We will work out all the details on 
Thursday.  Hope to C U there! 

Last week, I mentioned, on the weekend of November 24th 
and 25th we will ask the Parish to consider becoming a 
Prayer Partner to one of our Confirmation Candidates.  
There will be a display on the bulletin board as you walk 
into church.  What we are asking is that you take a    
necklace from one of the baskets; on the back of the box 
will be the first name of a Candidate.  Please pray for 
them daily as they journey through to Confirmation.         

Have a great week everyone and remember it is Veteran’s 
Day, let us keep all Veteran’s in our prayers.   

God of compassion, God of Dignity and strength, Watch 
over the veterans of the United States in recognition of 
their loyal service to our nation.  Bless them with     
wholeness and love.  Shelter them. Heal their wounds. 
Comfort their hearts.  Grant them peace.  Amen.  

Sabrina Queen  

squeen@stjohnneumann.us     
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

HHHHHHHHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGHIGH        SSSSSSSSCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOLCHOOL                WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            MMMMMMMMMMMMARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARYARY            WILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSONWILKERSON            

 

 

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to talk about 
your loss, to  express your grief, ask questions, and support 
through your grieving  process. It is for people who have lost 
someone  in their lives.  All are  welcome regardless of church  
affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please 
call Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   
please call Regina Adams for an appointment          
at  313-268-6951.         

 

“And I believe it was sometimes during the first week of Sarah’s life, as I held her tenderly in my arms       
thinking the sweet thoughts of a new mother, that I realized she was to become my own, in-home disciple in 
the making. I had spent the last ten years of my life in the ministry of making disciples from people I met in 
the world. Now Sarah and any future children would become the focus of my ministry”  
- Sally Clarkson, ‘The Ministry of Motherhood’ 
I found this quote in a book I am reading and it spoke to my soul.  As many of you know, in the past 2.5 
years, my husband and I have been blessed with two really fantastic children.  Sometimes, it is crazy to 
think of how God is directing our lives and we are so psyched to be able to raise these little people to be 
saints.  The call to parenthood is insanely wonderful; the call of being a mother is more powerful than I 
anticipated.  When my oldest son, Aaron, was born, discernment began within our family regarding how I 
would be able to best meet the needs of my family.  Youth Ministry has been my whole life.  In many 
ways, I have grown up at Saint John Neumann these past nine years as the Coordinator of Youth            
Ministry, but God has made it abundantly clear that it is now time for me to step back and transition to 
be a full time stay at home mom. 

This was a decision that came with a lot of prayer and I feel so blessed to work for a boss who has been 
incredibly supportive.  Although I am just now letting the teens/parish know, one year ago I told Father 
that in July of 2013 I would be leaving SJN to enter into the world of domestic glory.  July 2013 is still 
REALLY far away, but I wanted to let parishioners know because we will be starting the search for our 
new youth minister sometime in the next couple of months.  The goal would be that we are able to have 
a smooth transition and our strong youth ministry program (one of the strongest in the Archdiocese of 
Detroit in my humble opinion) will continue to be a defining feature of this parish. 

I ask that you keep SJN Youth Ministry in your prayers as we seek out the perfect candidate to carry       

forward and minister to the awesome teens of this parish!   Thanks! 

Four million Americans are afflicted with                   
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded         
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to       

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The      
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third          

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call  
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   
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ALL SAINTS CELEBRATION! 
 
At All Saints Catholic School in Canton this past 
week, we celebrated our feast day! All of our 
students made saint badges to wear during 
the day that featured their patron saint or a 

saint that is important to them.  5th grader Sarah Noonan 
chose to honor St. Anne because St. Anne is her middle name.  
Sarah said “St. Anne was the mother of Mary. It was interest-
ing and inspirational to learn about St. Anne’s story.  On All 
Saints Day, I felt that St. Anne was with me. Our school Mass 
was very powerful because we had all learned about saints 
that were special to us and we came together to celebrate 
them.” 
 Our Catholic Faith is lived out each day here at All 
Saints as we work to inspire our students to follow the Gospel 
teachings and be Jesus’ hands here on earth! 
 Thank you to the many people who donated Rosaries 
for our Rosary drive! We were humbled by your kindness and 
inspired by the kind notes you included with the Rosaries! We 
are proud to teach the next generation about this important 
way to pray and honor Mary. Thank you for your support! 

CALLED TO SERVE      

WORKSHOP 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 17 

12:30—3:30 P.M. 

Attention:                            

High School Teens 

Called to Serve is a program            

designed to guide, empower and   

encourage teens to promote and 

model safe and nurturing behavior in 

any service or volunteer role here at  

St. John Neumann Parish.                 

Attendance is required of all high 

school teen volunteers.   

Please call                                    

Religious Formation                    

to register: 734-455-5986 

Or email: 

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

squeen@stjohnneumann.us 

mwilkerson@stjohnneumann.us 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, November 12  Tuesday, November 13 
Titus 1:1-9   Titus 2:1-8 
Luke 17: 1-6   Luke 17:7-10 
 
Wednesday, November 14 Thursday, November 15 
Titus 3:1-7   Philemon 7-20 
Luke 17:11-19   Luke 17:20-25 
     
Friday, November 16  Saturday, November 17 
2 John 4-9   3 John 5-8 
Luke 17:26-37   Luke 18: 1-8 
 
Sunday, November 18, 2012   
Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                  

Daniel 12:1-3  Hebrews 10:11-14, 18       Mark 13:24032
      

Monday, November 12, 9:00 a.m. 

Int. Sumar & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Special Intention 

Tuesday, November 13,  9:00 a.m. 

Robert Kostelnik  (Syl & Mary Noetzel) 

Wednesday, November 14, 9:00 a.m. 

Bob & Mary Ann Victor—59th Wedding Anniv  (Family)  

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Thursday, November 15, 9:00 a.m.   

James Chevillot  (Jim and Marge Najarian) 

Friday, November 16, 9:00 a.m. 

David DiGasbarro (Wife & Family) 

Margaret Spas  (Family) 

Saturday, November 17,4:30pm 

Chuck Allegrina Jr.  (Helen & Cas Lacki) 

Larry Hartz  (Gutkowski Family) 

Rose A. Klimek—26th Anniv.  (Ted & Chris Klimek) 

Int. of Helen & Cas Lacki  (Jean) 

Valerie Stroup  (Ken Plonka) 

Special Intention (Family) 

Sunday, November 18, 2012 

8:30a.m. 

Rosella Bergman  (Ken & Marion Bennett) 

John Murinas  (Murinas Family) 

Walter & Bernice Wawrzynowicz (Arlene Ladell) 

Special Intention 

10:30 a.m. 

Frank & Mamie Perri  (Domenica Perri & Family) 

Sandi Smith (Harold & Rosemary Smith) 

12:30 p.m. 

Isabel Ascensio  (Family) 

Steven Guthrie (Bev & Denis Tierney) 

Int. of Katie Morasso (James & Rose Gale) 

Jesus Padilla (Family) 

Diana Melissa Villarruel (Family) 

Rafael Villarruel (Family) 

5:30 p.m. 

SJN Parish Family 

Sunday, November 11 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

2:05pm  FAITH UNwrapped 

Monday, November 12 

9:00am  Liturgy 
6:05pm  FAITH UNwrapped 

6:30pm  Square Dancin 

Tuesday, November 13 

9:00am  Liturgy  

6:05pm  FAITH Unwrapped 

7:30pm  Hospitality Comm Mtg 

7:30pm  Neumann’s Needlers 

Wednesday, November 14 

9:00am  Liturgy  
10:00 am  Bible Study 

6:05pm  FAITH UNwrapped 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00am  Faith Inquiry 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 

8:00 pm  AA 

Thursday, November 15 

9:00am  Liturgy 
10:00 am  Women’s Bible Study 

7:30pm  Alzheimer’s Support 

7:30 pm  Women’s  AA 

Friday, November 16 

8:15am  Stations 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, November 17 

4:30pm  Liturgy 

   Catholic Book Store Here Today 
Sunday, November 18 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM; 5:30pm 

  Catholic Book Store Here Today 

1:30pm  Baptisms 

2:00pm  Advent Tea 

NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE-Effective Monday, 12/3/12 

St. John Neumann 

Monday, Tuesday and Friday   9:00 AM 

Friday—Adoration   9:30AM-6:30PM 

St. Thomas a’Becket 

Tuesday      7:00PM 

Wednesday and Thursday    9:00AM 

Wednesday—Adoration             1 0:00AM-5:00PM 

Resurrection  

Monday, Tuesday and Friday     8:30AM 

Thursday—Adoration    2:00PM-6:30PM
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 

 
 
 
 

 
November 12 Henry Lash (1985) 
  Leonard Koelzer, Sr. (1990) 
  Thomas DeMetsenare (1994) 
  Karen Carter (1995) 
  Frank Palovich (2001) 
      
November 13 Alicia Cirino (2004) 
     
November 14 Dennis Korfonta (1987) 
  Verna Becoskey (2002) 
      
     
November 15 Cara Mitchell (1999) 
   
     
November 16 Helen Mac (1980) 
  Marguerite Taddia (1991) 
  Margaret Chaffin (1998) 
  Leslie Woodward (2000) 
  Margaret Spas (2011) 
  Jim Raglow (2011) 
    
November 17 Edwin Szatkowski (1993) 
  Ann O’Shaughnessy (1998) 
  Dianne Alff (1998) 
  Katherine Marshall (2006) 
       
November 18  Anna Dritsas (1990) 
  Mary Romey (2010) 
   
     
     

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

Carol Aren 
Gordon Bickle 
Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Juanita Bransford 
Kevin Campbell 
Rick Cigile 
Angela Colon 
Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
Jessie Harrison 
Rosemary Kalisz 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Catherine McKeever 
Lisa McMaster 
Mary Meshinski 
Norm Mientkiewicz   

Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
John Neault 
Justin Paffenroth 
Carol Perrault 
John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
Pat Shankie 
George Shea 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
Patricia Solodon 
Peter Tarchinski 
Tom Tipi 
Beth Trame 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Helen Zorn 
Charlotte Zub 
 
 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

SSgt Lawrence Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Lt Jason Jarvis 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday 
Mass or know of someone who is?   

Contact the Peace &  Justice                    
Committee at rem7662@aol.com        
or 455-7662 and we will arrange to 
pick you up. 

IIII    

N N N N     

    

LLLL    

OOOO    

VVVV    

IIII    

NNNN    

GGGG    

    

MMMM    

EEEE    

MMMM    

OOOO    

RRRR    

YYYY    

    



 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish Page 12 

 

Overeater’s Anonymous                               
Open Meeting 

 

 

OVEREATER’S ANONYMOUS is a fellowship of individuals 
who, through shared experience, strength, and hope, are    

recovering from compulsive overeating. 

There are no dues or fees for members;  we are                          
self-supporting through our own contributions.  Our pri-

mary purpose is to abstain from compulsive overeating and 
to carry this message of recovery to those who still suffer.  

The         Overeater’s Anonymous Open meeting will be held 
every Wednesday at 7:30pm 

If you have any questions you may contact                               
Mary @734-634-7154 or Tracie @ 734-718-5575.  

 

YOUNG AT HEART                                                           
TRIP REMINDER 

Just a reminder for those who will be going on the 
trip to Firekeepers/Four Winds Overnight on         

Monday, November 12th that the bus will leave St. 
John Neumann at 8:00am.                                          

Looking forward to welcoming you aboard!               
Call Jim Stager (459-22565) if you have any            

questions 


